
      
 

P.O. Box 77208, Atlanta, GA 30357 
770.303.8111|ktucker@acluga.org 

 

November 6, 2019 

 

David Davidson     Chief Helen Dunkin 

City Attorney, City of Roswell    Roswell Police Department 

38 Hill Street      38 Hill Street 

Roswell, GA 30075     Roswell, GA 30075 

ddavidson@roswellgov.com    hdunkin@roswellgov.com 

 

 

Via Email 

 

Dear Mr. Davidson and Chief Dunkin: 

 

We first sent you a letter on April 3, 2019 (see attached) regarding Roswell’s Crime Free 

Housing Program and how it violates the Fair Housing Act. We followed up in April and May to 

try and discuss the issue in person. Mr. Davidson, you then informed us that City Council would 

discuss the issue internally at its July 8th meeting. Following that meeting, you asked us to 

provide materials on another county’s Crime Free Housing Program—which had previously 

made changes in response to a nearly identical letter we sent them regarding potential fair 

housing violations. We provided these materials. We have not heard back from you. 

 

In its current form, Roswell’s Crime Free Housing Program continues to expose the City 

of Roswell to liability. As detailed in our April 3rd letter, the Program requires landlords to 

engage in far-overreaching criminal history screening of potential tenants. The result is many 

well-deserving men and women and their families—the vast majority of whom are people of 

color—being shut out from living in the City. This result is unlawful discrimination. 

 

We urge the City of Roswell to change its Crime Free Housing Program immediately to 

comply with the Fair Housing Act.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dominque Madison 

Equal Justice Works Advocate 

Georgia Justice Project  

 

Kosha S. Tucker 

Staff Attorney 

ACLU of Georgia 

Margaret A. Burgess 

Equal Justice Works Fellow 

Atlanta Legal Aid Society 

 

Encl.: April 3, 2019 Letter  

http://www.gjp.org/

















































